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AN" ACT 
V GRANTING TO ROBERT BENTON AND JERRY 

FOLSOM A PERRY ON POTEAU RIVER. 

BE IT ENACTED by the General Council of the Choctaw Nation Assembeld: 
SECTION 1. That Robert Benton and Jerry Folsom, citizens of the Choctaw 
Nation, are hereby authorized and permitted to establish and operate a 
ferry-boat on Potoau river at the mouth of Caston Creek, known as Clear 
lake Crossing,they being the owners of the premises thereat, and this 
privilege shall continue for the period of five years, and their right 
herein granted shall exetend up and down the said river Poteua for a dis-
tance of one mile each way. The said Robert Benton and jerry Folsom shall 
keep the bamks and approaches to the ferry-boat in good condition and the 
Choctaw Nation shall in no wise be responsible or liable to any person for 
loss or damages by reason of said ferry. 

SECTION 2. BE IT FURTHER ENACTED, That the said Jerry Folsom and Robert 
Benton shall have the right to charge for vehicles drawn by more thantwo 
horses, mules or oxen, seventy-five cents; for vehicles drawn by a single 
animal, thirty cents; for each animal, horse, mule or cattle, ten cents; 
for each person on horse twenty-five ce^ts; for each person on foot ten 
cents; for each hog or sheep five centspjfor vehicles drawn by two horses 
mules or oxen fifty cents. 

SECTION 5. BE IT FURHT'\R ENACTED, That all acts heretofore passed coming 
in conflict with this act are hereby repealed, and this act shall take 
effect and be in force from and after its passage and approval. 

Passed the,House October 24, 1900. 
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Speaker of the House of Representatives. 

Passed the Senate October 23, 1900. 

president of the Senate. 

APPROVED: October 24, 1900. 
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Principal Cief of 
The Choctaw Nation. 
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